
 
  City Council Memorandum 
 

 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE:   JUNE 7, 2016 
 
FROM:  PARKS, RECREATION AND COMMUNITY WARDS: 2, 5, AND 7  
  SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
 
SUBJECT: AWARD BID NO. 7382 FOR REMOVAL AND REPLACEMENT OF RESILIENT 

PLAYGROUND SURFACING AT VARIOUS CITY PARKS TO ROBERTSON 
INDUSTRIES INC., TEMPE, ARIZONA – AWARD CONTRACT FOR $265,402 

 
ISSUE: 
 
Consideration to award bid no. 7382 and approve construction contract for removal and 
replacement of resilient playground surfacing at various City parks. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the City Council: 
 

1. Award Bid No. 7382 Removal and Replacement of Resilient Playground Surfacing at 
Various City Parks (Table 1) to Robertson Industries, Inc., of Tempe, Arizona, in the amount 
of $265,402; and  
 

2. Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute a construction contract for Bid No. 
7382. 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 
In order to continue providing safe play areas, the worn resilient playground surfacing at Don Derr 
Park, Sycamore Highlands Park, two Riverwalk Parks, and the Nati Fuentes Centro de Niños 
Childcare Facility at Bordwell Park are in need of replacement.  The work at the Golden/Schuyler 
Riverwalk Pocket Park includes removal of the existing surfacing which is a combination of 
rubberized surfacing and wood chip surfacing with the replacement of poured-in-place rubber 
surfacing over the entire play area. The following Table includes the bid item, location and bid 
amount. 
 

Table 1 - Various City Parks Projects 

Bid Item Location Amount 

Base Bid Item I-A Don Derr Park $81,568 

Base Bid Item I-B Sycamore Highlands Park $89,466 

Additive Bid Item II-A Nati Fuentes Centro de Ninos Childcare 
Facility at Bordwell Park 

$19,886 

Additive Bid Item II-C Riverwalk – Flat Rock Pocket Park $19,679 

Additive Bid Item II-D Riverwalk – Golden/Schuyler Pocket Park $54,803 

Total $265,402 
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On March 14, 2016, the Purchasing Division posted bid documents on the City’s website, and 
received two responsive and one non-responsive bids on April 21, 2016.  The lowest bidder is 
Robertson Industries, Inc., of Tempe, Arizona. The Purchasing Services Manager’s Bid Award 
Recommendation Report indicates the bid meets the criteria to be considered responsive and 
responsible.  The State Contractor’s Licensing Board records indicate this bidder’s license is 
current, active, and in good standing. 
   
The Purchasing Services Manager concurs with the bid award recommendation.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The project funding detail for the total amount of $265,402 is in Table 2.  
 

Table 2 
Project Funding Detail 

Program Account Amount 

Park Refurbishing Program  9721651203-44030100 $190,920 

Riverwalk Landscape Maintenance District 9760350-450119 $ 74,482 

Total $265,402 

 
There are sufficient funds available in the Park Refurbishing Program account, number 
9721651203-44030100, and Riverwalk Landscape Maintenance District account, number 
9760350-450119. 
 
 
Prepared by:  Adolfo Cruz, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Director  
Certified as to  
Availability of funds: Scott Miller, Interim Finance Director/Treasurer 
Approved by: Alexander T. Nguyen, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary Geuss, City Attorney 
 
 
Attachment:       Bid Recommendation  
      


